Friday, May 09, 2008 Remarks of Lisle Baker at the Dedication of the Covenant Residences at 

33 Commonwealth Avenue
You may remember that this project began as a ten story building which 24 Aldermen and even the Newton Housing Partnership thought was too big for its small site and aroused a storm of opposition. But we knew there must be a better way.  I asked our able Newton Planning Director, Mike Kruse, to help. He asked Housing expert Peter Munkenbeck to run the project construction numbers. Peter figured out that if we saved the building in front instead of demolishing it, a much smaller project could get built. Marvin Siflinger agreed, provided the City helped with some affordable housing funds from the community preservation Act. The Community Preservation Committee and my colleagues on the Board of Aldermen quickly approved a CPA grant of $1.2 million, including some funding recapture if the project succeeds. 

At the same time, I also worked with volunteer meeting host Ted Tye and the project neighbors to help shape an agreement on how the building would be designed and operated to fit into its surroundings, including the City’s only public golf course. The result was unusual: a swift 40B comprehensive permit from the Zoning Board of Appeals which enjoyed neighborhood support. 
While there were some bumps in the road, and I’m sure more to come, ultimately this project worked because everyone involved wanted it to succeed. I want to thank not only Susan Gittleman and her team, but especially the neighbors, such as Ann Pieczek, Tom Phillips, and Bill Hicks, as well as Mayor Cohen and my colleagues on the Board of Aldermen, and many others who helped make it work.
So the next time you walk by, remember Covenant Residences as an example of how people in Newton can work together to make affordable housing welcome in our Garden City.  

Thank you.
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